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THIS WEEK 
A Newsletter for faculty, administration and staff of Coastal Carolina College 

VOL. 2, NO. 11 USC-COASTAL CAROLINA COLLEGE APRIL 1 , 1980 

COASTAL CELEBRATES 
25TH ANNIVERSARY 

FACULTY URGED TO PARTICIPATE 

USC.Coastal Carolina College will officially celebrate its 25th 
anniversary at 11 a.m., Thursday, April 24th, with ceremonies 
in front of the Administration Building. Founders, supporters, 
faculty, administrators, students and the public will be invited 
to celebrate the successful completion of the college's first 
quarter-century. Keynote speaker for the celebration will be 
U.S. Senator Mark Hatfield of Oregon. After the 11 :00 cere­
mony, further activities will continue around campus. 

Twenty-fifth Anniversary Committee Chairman Jim Branham 
asks faculty to reserve their seats for the celebration by con­
tacting ext. 162 or 113 by Thursday, April 17th. This infor­
mation is necessary to successfully organize the event. Plans 
call for an informal academic procession. Faculty members 
will assemble in the Williams-Brice Building by 10:45 a.m. and 
will march to the convocation in front of the Administration 
Building at 11 :00. There will not be a recessional. All faculty 
are asked to participate. 

FACULTY-STAFF FUNDING ANNOUNCED 

Coastal Vice-Chancellor for Academic Affairs Dr. Roy Talbert 
announces the following recipients of faculty-staff development 
funding: 

Lillian Sanchez-Establish a Literacy/ESO2 Resource Center 
at Coastal Carolina College 
Dr. Lance Bedwell-Preside at a session of the National Asso­
ciation for Research Teaching meeting 
Cynthia Hodell-Attend "Directing Colloquium for the Theatre 
Today" 
Robert Elvington-Travel to National Association of College 
Stores Annual Meeting 
Joyce Parker-Travel to England to visit sites and communities 
of literary importance 
Dr. Carl King-Faculty Staff Wellness Project 
Hank Mense-Travel to American Personnel and Guidance Asso­
ciation Annual Meeting 
Charles Gidney and Faye Taylor-Redesign the curriculum of 
introductory Romance language courses 
Dr. Carol Schramm-Individual improvement of String Skills 
William Hamilton-Compose a short orchestra piece 
Marianna Hamilton-Attend National Art Education Conference 
Colleen Lohr and Donald Rice-Research entitled "Heavy Metal 

. Partitioning Among Species in a Subtidal Seaweed Community" 
Patsy Candal-Travel to Sweden for Presentations on "Com­
petency Based Teacher Education Programs", Sentence Com­
bining as a Technique for Improving Compositions", and "Strat­
egies of Evaluating Writing" 

COASTAL FACULTY SPEAKS OUT 
_Coastal faculty member addressed the public hrough a variety 
of forums last week. Dr. Ballou Skinner made a speech about 
energy to the Surfside Garden City Lions Club; Dr. Richard 
Dame discussed low-<:ountry lifestyles at the Huntington Beach 
Tourism Commission; Nursing Director Jean Roberts partic­
ipated in a panel discussion on Legal Aspects of Nursing for the 
Pee Dee AHEC; Financial Aid Director Will Allred appeared on 
radio interview programs on WXTL in Myrtle Beach and WLAT 
in Conway; and Dr Marshall Parker discussed Coastal's con­
tinuing education program in radio broadcasts. 

WISEMAN ON SACS TEAM 

Coastal's Professor Dennis Wiseman recently served as a SACS 
(Southern Association of Colleges and Schools) evaluator on an 
accreditation team in Berkeley County, Moncks Corner, SC. 
Wiseman reviewed three middle schools, and conducted a system 
wide district accreditation review.His focus areas were objectives 
and curriculum design. Such accreditation teams are organized 
through the State Department of Education, elementary edu­
cation area. 

GUJERHEADS 
INTERNATIONAL PROGRAM 

Coastal's Dr. Bruno Gujer has been appointed Director of the 
International Program at Coastal Carolina College. Dr. Gujer 
will continue as Foreign Student Counselor. He will also collect 
and disseminate information on study and teaching opportun­
ities abroad and help Coastal students who desire to complement 
their course work at a foreign college or university. 

The faculty of Coastal Carolina College is encouraged to share 
with Dr. Guier any information they may have on foreign col­
leges and universities, study-and-travel projects, scholarships 
designed to promote academic exchange, or any other subject 
along those lines. As Director of the International Program, 
Dr. Guier will report to the Vice Chancellor for Academic 
Affairs. An International Program Committee will establish 
guidelines and work with the Director in specific problem areas. 

ART EXHIBIT APRIL 10TH 

Coastal Carolina Art Students invite faculty, staff and students, 
to the opening reception of the Spring 1980 Student Art Exhibit 
to be held on Thursday, April 10, from 12 noon until 2 p.m. 
in the galley of the Fine Arts Building. 

The show, consisting of paintings, drawings, and ceramics will 
be exhibited in the Fine Arts Building, and prints and tex­
tiles hung in the College Center Gallery, will close on April 22. 

During the reception, the art students will hold a sale in Room 
003 of the Fine Arts Building. 

GOOD FRIDAY IS A HOLIDAY 
I 

Employees of USC.Coastal Carolina College will have Good 
Friday, April 4th as a holiday this year, according to Chancel­
lor's Administrative Assistant Mildred Allen. Good Friday 
will be an extra holiday. Gov. Richard Riley declared last 
Christmas Eve as an extra holiday and because University em­
ployees already have that day as a holiday, Good Friday was 
chosen as a substitute. 

OTHER 1980 Holiday,: 
Independence Day 
Labor Day 
General Election Day 
Thanksgiving Holiday 

Christmas Holiday 

New Year's Eve 

Friday, July 4 
Monday, Sept. 1 
Tuesday, Nov. 4 
Thursday-Friday 
November 27-28 

Wednesday-Tuesday 
December 24-30 

Wednesday, Dec. 31 
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